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Dear Cathedral Family, 

The early Easter of 2016 means an 
abbreviated Epiphany season, 
which for us here in downtown 
Mobile means an early Mardi Gras 
season with much activity and 
many events here on Parade Route 
A. By now you will have noticed 
the beginnings of construction on 
the Mardi Gras Park on the empty 
green space in front of Christ 
Church Cathedral. This welcome 
addition to an increasingly vibrant 
downtown will provide us with a 
new “front yard,” along with 
possibilities for exciting 
developments in our ministry as a 
downtown presence. We will begin 
to consider some of these 
opportunities in our annual meeting 
on January 31. 

Our ministry as the Cathedral of the 
diocese will be active during 
January. At the Bay Lights 
fundraising weekend for Beckwith 
Camp and Conference Center, one 
of the silent auction offerings was a 
parade party for fifty people here at 
the Cathedral. One generous 
Cursillo group will be enjoying our 
hospitality for the year’s first 
parade, the Conde Cavaliers, on 
Friday, January 22. On Sunday, 
January 24, we will host a Regional 
Diocesan Pre-Convention meeting 
in the afternoon. And then on 
Sunday, January 31, the Cathedral 

EYC will host a Diocesan Youth 
Event during the Neptune’s 
Daughters parade. 

You will see a full month of 
Cathedral Music Epiphany Season 
Concert Series offerings, as well as 
a busy schedule of youth activities 
and more in this Messenger. You 
will also find a comprehensive 
listing of the many events and 
activities that will be occurring here 
on campus during the next two 
months. These ministries are 
supported by your positive response 
to our 2016 stewardship campaign, 
for which I am thankful. 

As you will hear at our annual 
meeting later this month, 2015 was 
an exceptionally exciting year of 
activity and growth here at Christ 
Church Cathedral. Your February 
Messenger will contain the full texts 
of the annual reports given at this 
meeting. 2016 promises to be 
equally exciting—in new ways! 
Your prayers, presence, and active 
support will be more important than 
ever in this New Year. I thank God 
every day for the Cathedral Family 
and pray for His blessing on our 
ministry in His Name. I hope that 
each of you will do the same. 

A Message  from the  Dean 

 

PARISH MEETING AND 
VESTRY INSTALLATION 

 
Sunday, January 31 
following the service. 

JOE CAIN DAY 

PASSES 

Sunday, February 7 
 

Passes for attending church on Joe 
Cain Day, Sunday, February 7, 
are on the ministry table and 
included in this issue of The 
Messenger. This year they are 
lime green. 
 

You will not be allowed to pass 
the downtown police barricades 

that morning without a pass.  

Faithfully, 

The Very Reverend  
Beverly F. Gibson, Ph.D., Dean 
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THE CATHEDRAL 

CHAPTER 2015 
Robert Willis Israel 

Senior Warden 
 

Hetty Cunningham Newell 
Charles Stephen McKay 

Junior Wardens 
 

William Kennon Drew 
Treasurer 

 

Harwell Ellis Coale, Jr. 
Chancellor 

 

Ronald A. Snider 
Clerk 

 

Class of 2015 
John D. Davidson 

Mary Esther T. Elliott 
Banks C. Ladd 

Alison S. Mitchell 
Lucy F. Moore 

Henry R. Seawell IV 
 

Class of 2016 

Sage M. Bolt 
Lewis H. Golden 
George B. Inge 

Robert W. Israel 
Charles S. McKay 
Hetty C. Newell 

 

Class of 2017 

V. Lyn Bennett 
Cartledge W. Blackwell III 

Steven B. Hall 
Barbara L. Mitchell 

Margaret M. Thigpen 
Thomas B. Van Antwerp 

 

Class of 2018 

Jill Showers Chow 
Gretchen Van Brackle Cooper 

Bernard Herbert (Bert) Eichold II 
Jennifer Simpson Grehan 

William Christian Hines III 
Jex Ransom Luce 

 

Chapter Members 

Mendy Henderson, 2016 
St. Agatha’s, deFuniak Springs 

Gary Moore, 2017 
St. Paul’s, Daphne 

The Rev. Aaron Smith, 2018 
St. Paul’s, Magnolia Springs 

A Message  from the  Canon Pastor  
Dear Cathedral Family, 

Happy New Year! 

I hope that everyone had a wonderful 
Christmas and Epiphany.  As we begin 
another calendar year, I would like to 
provide an update on our EYC, Fun 
Club, and Christian formation 
opportunities.  If your children and 
youth have not been able to make it to 
some of our offerings, I do hope that in 
this new year, they will. 

In December, our youth got together for 
“Mystery Visits and Mexican.”  This 
year, we visited Mrs. Alice Carwie and 
Mr. Fairley Morton.  The youth were 
engaging with both of our parishioners 
as we all learned something new about 
them both.  At the conclusion of the 
visits, we prayed together and gave 
thanks for this opportunity.  After our 
second visit, it was off to Los 
Rancheros where the youth talked about 
the visits, how they interacted with 
Mrs. Carwie and Mr. Morton, and then 
enjoyed the time together.  A good time 
was had by all! 

While our youth had a great time with 
the visits and eating Mexican, our Fun 
Clubbers attempted to go ice skating at 
the Cooper Riverfront Park.  We had 
children and chaperones, but there was 
one problem, the weather!  As I’ve 
been told about the weather here in 
Mobile, “We have two seasons, 
summer and February.”  Well, our Fun 
Club will be hoping for cooler 
temperatures when they try to ice skate 
once more this month.  Next month, our 
Fun Club will enjoy a Mardi Gras 
parade party. 

We have some very exciting events 
happening for our youth over the next 
two months.  First, on January 31, the 
Cathedral will play host for a diocesan
-wide youth event.  Last year, we 
hosted youth from St. Paul’s, Daphne 
and St. Luke’s, Mobile.  This year, we 
will be hosting youth from the diocese 

for the Neptune’s Daughters Mardi 
Gras Parade.  There will be worship, 
fun, food, fellowship, and of course a 
parade!  I do hope that our youth will 
come and have fun and make our 
guests feel right at home.  If any would 
like to help us with this event, please 
contact me at your convenience.  
Second, the Diocese of the Central 
Gulf Coast is bringing back 
Happening.  Happening is a Christian 
experience weekend that is staffed by 
youth with the help of adults and 
clergy.  Happening is a ministry of the 
Episcopal Church and is active 
throughout many dioceses.  The 
purpose of Happening is to build 
Christian community among the 
participants, deepen the relationship 
between participants and Jesus Christ, 
and then strengthen the participants to 
greater Christian commitment in their 
daily lives.  The weekend is open to 
10th through 12th graders and takes 
place February 26-28 at St. James, 
Fairhope.  I want to encourage our 
youth to consider attending this event.  
Please feel free to contact Dean Gibson 
or myself if you have any questions 
about Happening. 

This month, and through early May, we 
will continue to offer Christian 
formation for our children and youth, 
from kindergarten through high school.  
I am so thankful for the ministry of our 
Sunday school teachers.  They are 
dedicated and love working with their 
students.  Parents, I do hope that you 
will continue to support our formation 
efforts by having your children and 
youth participate in our offerings. 

Have a great January and Mardi Gras 
everyone, and I hope to see you at 
church! 

Blessings, 

 

The Reverend Canon Daniel A. Wagner 
Canon Pastor 
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Music  Ministr y  

Dear Friends in Christ, 

Happy New Year from your 
Cathedral musicians! Although we 
are starting a new calendar year, 
our 2015/16 Music Season is just 
now reaching its halfway point. 
One of the things I most look 
forward to every January is our 
Epiphany Music Series on Sunday 
afternoons at 4:00 p.m. This year, 
we will offer two concerts and one 
service during this series. 

First up is January 10, Paris, 1690. 
This program features Gregorian 
chant pared with organ music by 
the master of the French Baroque, 
François Couperin. This concert 
will give listeners the opportunity 
to hear Couperin’s organ-mass, 
Messe pour les convents, in an 
approximation of its original 
context in the year of its 
composition, 1690. 

The second event, held on January 
17, is Choral Evensong: 
Celebrating Women Composers. 
Evensong is an ancient tradition 
dating from the medieval church 
that has found its way into the 
hearts and minds of Anglicans the 
world over. This particular 
Evensong is unique in that all of 
the music offered has been written 
by women. Come experience one 
of the most beautiful services 
within our tradition while 
celebrating the contributions of 
female musicians to the world of 
sacred music.  

Finally, January 24 brings the 
return of a favorite concert from 
last season, Cathedral Pops: 
Sacred Favorites. Always billed as 
featuring “musical comfort food,” 

Cathedral Pops delighted the 
audience so much last year that we 
decided to make it an annual part 
of our Epiphany series. Come hear 
Cathedral musicians perform 
sacred pieces you know and love. 

In reflecting on this past year and 
looking toward the next one, I 
couldn’t help but think of the 
tremendous amount of music we 
have made together. According to 
my rough estimates (including 
concerts and special services), we 
have sung around three hundred 
congregational hymns together, 
the choir has offered as least one 
hundred anthems and solo pieces, 
and I have played somewhere 
around one hundred and twenty 
organ pieces—and these are 
conservative estimates. This isn’t 
to brag about how much music we 
make, it is simply a delightful 
thought that so much music in 
service of God has taken place 
within our walls in just one year. 

We also took our music outside 
our walls and joined with 
musicians across the diocese for 
the Consecration of our fourth 
bishop this past July. Last year, we 
offered a music season with 
eighteen concerts and featured 
services. This summer, we 
launched our annual organ recital 
series with two additional 
concerts, and the 2015/16 season 
offers an unprecedented twenty-
five concerts and featured 
services! I am so proud of our 
music ministry and deeply grateful 
to the “Friends of Cathedral 
Music”, and contributors to the 
Cathedral Organ Fund for making 
this possible. 

As we think of January and the 
season of Epiphany, I am drawn to 
the lyrics of the choir anthem that 
will be sung at Choral Evensong: 
Celebrating Women Composers. 
The text and music are both by 
Patricia Van Ness (b. 1951). 

From the depths of my spirit  
I cry to you,  

O mysterious creator  
enfolder of my soul.   
Aid me in unveiling  
the God of my heart  

the God of my longings  
for you know the intricacies  

of my ways and the hidden paths  
on which I walk.   

And my heart will quiet.  
And from its burning,  
howling, golden core  

Sing to you into the night. 

The title of this anthem is 
Epiphany, and I think it is a 
unique and thoughtful meditation 
not only on this liturgical season 
but on the very idea of an 
epiphany as well. This is the 
season of the church where we 
strive to see things in fresh light, 
with new eyes, in renewed 
wonder. Music and prose can be a 
great boon on our journey this 
season. Come join us as we 
commit to journeying ever closer 
to God through music in this new 
year. 

Blessings and Peace, 

 
Christopher W. Powell 
Organist and Choir Master 
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EPIPHANY 
CONCERTS 

 

 
Sunday, January 10 

4:00 p.m. 

PARIS, 1690 
Cathedral organist, Christopher W. 
Powell, and ladies of the choir will 
present François Couperin’s Messe pour 
les convents (Mass for the convents). 
Hear this music the way it would have 
been performed in Paris the year of its 
composition, 1690. 
 

 

Sunday, January 17 
4:00 p.m. 

CHORAL EVENSONG: 
CELEBRATING WOMEN 

COMPOSERS 
Choral Evensong is one of the chief 
glories of the Anglican choral tradition, 
but it can be interpreted in myriad ways. 
In this beautiful service of prayer and 
song, we will hear music composed 
entirely by women. The feminine 
aesthetic, too seldom heard, will enhance 
our worship this day. Come pray, sing, 
listen, and hear something new . 
 


Sunday, January 24 

4:00 p.m. 

CATHEDRAL POPS: 
SACRED FAVORITES 

In our second annual Cathedral Pops 
concert, hear Cathedral musicians 
perform sacred favorites old and new. 
Always a treat, come be inspired by 
music you know and love. This is 
musical “comfort food” at its best. 

Music is a vital ministry of Christ Church Cathedral and is made possible by the 
generous pledges of members and friends of the Cathedral to its annual operating 
budget. Additional funding through Friends of Cathedral Music allows us to sustain a 
broader artistic and spiritual outreach to the greater Mobile community. We are 
thankful for these gifts that go above and beyond other support given to Christ Church. 

FRIENDS of CATHEDRAL MUSIC 

DONORS  
Patricia Biel 

Mr. and Mrs. Preston Bolt 
Gail Bramer 

Alton R. Brown, III 
Sally F. Chow 

Johnny and Mary Cook 
Carl Cunningham, Jr. 

Joel Thomas Daves IV 
John and Jamie Davidson 

Robert and Joy Dean  
Bill and Perrin Drew  

Dr. and Mrs. B. H. Eichold, II 
Don and Susie Forkum 
Tom and Susan Garth 

The Very Rev. Beverly and Mr. James 
Michael Gibson 

Mrs. Harold S. Grehan, Jr. 
Johnny Gwin 

Bill and Holly Hall 
Paul and Shelia Harriman 
Mrs. Elizabeth Harrison 

Tim and Yvonne Holladay 
Chris and Noreen Hume 

Douglas Burtu Kearley, Sr.  
Marolyn Y. Kruse 

Leslie and Edward Ladd 
Lucy R. Lyons 

Mr. and Mrs. John S. McClelland, Jr. 
Homer McClure 

Mrs. Robison C. McClure 
Mr. and Mrs. R. C. McClure, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mitchell 

Gary and Kathy Moore 
Gene and Donna Moreé 

Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Moreé, Jr. 
Craig S. and Janet Rich Pittman 

Mr. and Mrs. J. Schley Rutherford 
Barney Shrader 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald A. Snider 
John and Tiny Spottswood 

Brenda Stanton 
Nance and Ed Stephens 

Joan Marie Stewart 
Thomas B. Van Antwerp 

Dr. and Mrs. Horace C. Watkins  
The Rev. and Mrs. A. Ellis Wilkins 

Lucy Rouse Wright 
 

IN HONOR OF 
Christ Church Cathedral Choir 

Past Choir Members 
Toni G. Brown 

Al, Jill, Janie, and Jordan Chow 
Irene Gwin 

Sophie Harriman 
The Rev. Ellis Wilkins 

The Mobile Community 
The many Christ Church volunteers for  

the Bishop’s Consecration 
 

IN MEMORY OF 
Ester Allen Brown 

H. V. and Irma Carlman 
Juanita Brannon Carter 

Sandy Fortner 
Julie and Aaron Goodwin 

Elizabeth Haddaway 
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher G. Hume, Jr.  

Susan Pharr Hume 
Francis Joseph Kearley, Jr., Ph.D. 

William Allen Kruse 
David K. Kruse 

J. Clarendon McClure 
Troy H. Middleton, Jr. 

Dorothy Hooks Minshew 
Haerel DeCalve Minshew 
Thomas Jerome Minshew 

William Alexander Lewis Mitchell 
Elmer Eugene Moreé, Sr. 

Rebecca Rose Moreé 
Gladys Moss 
Frank Parker 

Lee and E. B. Peebles, Jr. 
Julia Wynkoop Potts 

Sam Power 
Jeannie Bowen Price 

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Ramsey, Jr. 
Dorothy Ward Ramsey 

Lucy Horst Rouse 
Victor P. Stanton 

Samuel R. Stephenson 
Loved Ones 
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Lenten Preview  

Wednesday, February 10, 2016 at Noon and 5:30 p.m. 

ASH WEDNESDAY EUCHARIST 
Join us for two beautiful Ash Wednesday services. 
Noon  and 5:30 p.m. Celebrant and Preacher: 
The Right Reverend Russell Kendrick  
 

Sundays in Lent: February 14, 21, 28 and March 6, 13 
4:00 p.m. in the Chapel 

SUNDAY AFTERNOON LENTEN EUCHARIST 
Come experience a quiet afternoon liturgy at the Cathedral.  The meditations and music 
will be beautiful and thought-provoking. These services will feature scripture, poetry, 
musical reflections, and prayers. 


Wednesday, February 17 

PIANO AND ORGAN 

DUETS 
Featuring Lynne A. Lauderdale, organ 

professor at the University of West 
Florida, and Christopher W. Powell, 
Organist and Choirmaster of Christ 

Church Cathedral. 


Wednesday, February 24 

THE ARCHDUKE TRIO 
We are 

pleased to 
welcome 

again 
Mobile’s 

own 
chamber 

ensemble, The Archduke Trio, featuring 
masterful artists from the Mobile 

Symphony Orchestra, Enen Yu, violinist, 
Guo-Sheng Huang, violoncellist, and Bob 

Holm, pianist. 


Wednesday, March 2 

MONIKA COSSON, MEZZO-

SOPRANO 
Monika Cosson will 
offer a program of 
music for mezzo-
soprano that will 
highlight the rich 
and expressive 

quality of her voice. Cosson has 
performed with such ensembles as 
the Pensacola Choral Society, the 
New Orleans Opera, Santa Fe 
Opera, and Opera Southwest. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


Wednesday, March 9 

BELLA VOCE WOMEN’S 

CHORUS 

Again this season, we welcome Bella 
Voce, the ever-popular “premier” 

women’s chorus of Mobile. Engaging 
innovative, this group of ladies is sure 

to delight and inspire. 
 


Wednesday, March 16 

A CLASSIC COMBINATION 
This program features beautiful 

compositions for violin and piano. 
Hear violinist, Gosia Leska, and 
pianist, Christopher W. Powell. 

LENTEN MUSIC AT NOON 
Lenten noon-day concerts are 30 minutes, 

followed by a luncheon in the Chapter House. 

 11:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite II in the Chapel 

12:00 p.m. Meditation and Music in the Church 

12:30 p.m. Luncheon in Chapter House ($8 donation suggested) 
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Save the Date—Spring 2016 
Epiphany Concerts 

At 4:00 p.m. in the Church 
 Sunday, January 10—Paris, 1690 

 Sunday, January 17—Choral Evensong: 

 Celebrating Women Composers 

 Sunday, January 24—Cathedral Pops: Sacred Favorites 

 

Parish Meeting 
Sunday, January 24 at 11:15 a.m. 

In the Chapter House 

 

Joe Cain Day 
Sunday, February 7 

 

Ash Wednesday Eucharists 
Wednesday, February 10  

Noon and 5:30 p.m. 

In the Church 

 

ERD Sunday 
Sunday, February 14 

 

Lenten Sunday Afternoon Eucharists 
4:00 p.m. in the Chapel 

 

Sunday, February 14 

Sunday, February 21 

Sunday, February 28 

Sunday, March 6 

Sunday, March 13 
 

Lenten Music at Noon 

 Wednesday, February 17—Piano and Organ Duets 

 Wednesday, February 24—The Archduke Trio 

 Wednesday, March 2—Monika Cosson 

 Wednesday, March 9—Bella Voce Women’s Chorus 

 Wednesday, March 16—A Classic Combination 

 

Birmingham-Southern College 

Concert Choir 
Thursday, March 17 at 6:30 p.m. 

In the Church 

Holy Week 
Palm Sunday Eucharist 

March 20 at 10:00 a.m.  

 

Maundy Thursday Eucharist 
March 24 

At 5:30 p.m. in the Chapel 

 

Good Friday Liturgy 
March 25 

Noon in the Church 

 

Easter Sunday 
March 27 

Easter Sunday Festival Eucharist at 

10:00 a.m. 

Easter Egg Hunt in the Garden at 

11:15 a.m. 

 

Cathedral Celebration 

 and Confirmation 
Sunday, April 24 

Holy Eucharist, Rite II at 10:00 a.m. 

Reception at 11:15 a.m. 

 

Christian Formation Celebration 
Sunday, May 1 

Holy Eucharist at 10:00 a.m. 

Senior Hot Dog Luncheon at 11:15 a.m. 

 

United Thank Offering Ingathering 
Sunday, May 8 

 

 

Vacation Bible School 
Tuesday, June 7 

Wednesday, June 8 

Thursday, June 9 

9:00 a.m. to Noon 
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Calendar 

January 

Sunday, January 3 

 10:00 a.m. HE, Rite II 
 

Wednesday, January 6 

 Noon HE, Rite II 

 5:30 p.m. Handbell Choir 

 6:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal 
 

Thursday, January 7 

 6:30 p.m. Concert Rehearsal 
 

Friday, January 88 

 9:30 a.m. Transition Wrap-Up 
 

Sunday, January 10 

 10:00 a.m. HE, Rite II 

 11:00 a.m. Christian Formation 

 Noon EYC/Fun Club 

 4:00 p.m. Epiphany Concert 
 

Monday, January 11 

 10:30 a.m. Morning Circle 
 

Wednesday, January 13 

 Noon HE, Rite II 

 5:15 p.m. Finance Committee 

 5:30 p.m. Handbell Choir 

 6:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal 

 

 
 

Sunday, January 17 

 10:00 a.m. HE, Rite II 

 11:00 a.m. Christian Formation 

 11:15 a.m. Vestry 

 4:00 p.m. Epiphany Concert 
 

Wednesday, January 20 

 Noon HE, Rite II 

 5:30 p.m. Handbell Choir 

 6:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal 

 6:30 p.m. Young Adults 
 

Friday, January 22 

 5:00 p.m.  Mardi Gras Party for 
  Beckwith 

Sunday, January 24 

 10:00 a.m. HE, Rite II 

 11:00 a.m. Christian Formation 

 2:00 p.m. Reg. Pre-Conv. Mtg. 

 4:00 p.m. Epiphany Concert 
 

Wednesday, January 27 

 Noon HE, Rite II 

 5:30 p.m. Handbell Choir 

 6:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal 
 

Sunday, January 31 

 10:00 a.m. HE, Rite II 

 11:00 a.m. Grp Sunday School 

 11:15 a.m. Parish Meeting 

 5:00 p.m. EYC Parade Party 
 

February 
 

Wednesday, February 3 

 Noon HE, Rite II 

 5:30 p.m. Handbell Choir 

 6:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal 
 

Sunday, February 7—Joe Cain 

 10:00 a.m. HE, Rite II 

Monday, February 8 

 10:30 a.m. Fun Club Parade 
    Party 
 

Ash Wednesday, January 10 

 Noon HE, Rite II—Chapel 

 5:30 p.m. HE, Rite II—Chapel 
 

ERD Sunday, February 14 

 10:00 a.m. HE, Rite I 

 11:00 a.m. Christian Formation 

 Noon  EYC 

 4:00 p.m.  HE, EOW—Chapel 

 

Monday, February 15 

 10:30 a.m. Morning Circle 
 

Wednesday, February 17 

 11:30 a.m. HE, Rite II 

 Noon Lenten Music 

 12:30 p.m. Lenten Lunch 

 5:15 p.m. Finance Committee 

 5:30 p.m. Handbell Choir 

 6:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal 
 

Thursday, February 18-20 

 Diocesan Convention 
 

Sunday, February 21 

 10:00 a.m. HE, Rite I 

 11:00 a.m. Christian Formation 

 11:15 a.m. Vestry 

 4:00 p.m. HE, EOW—Chapel 
 

Wednesday, February 24 

 11:30 a.m. HE, Rite II 

 Noon Lenten Music 

 12:30 p.m. Lenten Lunch 

 5:30 p.m. Handbell Choir 

 6:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal 
 

Friday, February 26 

 TBA EYC Lock-In 
 

Sunday, February 28 

 10:00 a.m. HE, Rite I 

 11:00 a.m. Group Sunday School 

 4:00 p.m. HE, EOW—Chapel 
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Chr ist ian  For mation 
 

January Episcopal Youth Community 

This month there are two opportunities for our youth to 
get together for some fun, food, and fellowship.  For 
more information about these events, please contact Can-
on Wagner or Sarah Bolt.   

Sunday January 10 

 After Christian formation, our youth will head to Cooper 
Riverside Park to go ice skating.  The approximate cost is 
$10.  Lunch will be provided. 

Sunday, January 31 beginning at 5:00 p.m. 

 We will host youth from our diocese for a Mardi Gras 
Parade Party! 

January Christian Formation 

Sunday, January 3 

 Christmas Holiday–No Sunday School 

Sunday, January 10 

 Curriculum for all classes 

 Confirmation Class: Session IV—By Word and Example 

Sunday, January 17 

 Curriculum for all classes 

Sunday, January 24 

 Curriculum for all classes 

Sunday, January 31 

 Group Sunday School—Decorating for Youth Mardi 
 Gras Parade Party 

Fun Club 
Sunday January 10  

Having been “sunned out” in December, the Fun Club 
will try it again and head to Cooper Riverside Park to ice 
skate!  Lunch will be provided.  The approximate cost is 
$10.  For more information, please contact Canon 
Wagner or Banks Ladd. 

We had an array of shepherds and angels who 
joined the Holy Family played this year by Kate 
Watkins as Mary, Talmadge Hines as Joseph, and 
Wyatt Zarzour as baby Jesus. 

The children 
rehearsed their 
music for 
several weeks 
before the 
pageant, and 
they invited the 
congregation to 
join them in 
singing a few 
favorite Christmas hymns. 

Christmas Pageant 2015 

EYC makes Mystery Visits 
In December members of the EYC made mystery 
visits to two 
favorite parish-
ioners; Alice 
Carwie and 
Fairley Morton. 
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Par ish  Notes   

 
YOUNG ADULTS  
MARDI GRAS 
SUPPER CLUB 

Wednesday, January 20 
6:30 p.m.  

  

at the home of  
Banks and Mary Carol Ladd 

106 Levert Avenue 
  

B.Y.O.B. and a small appetizer 
  

RSVP to Banks at banks@laddfirm.com 

 
SUNDAY AFTERNOON 
EUCHARIST IN LENT 

February 14, 21, 28, 
& March 6, 13 

at 4:00 p.m. in the Chapel 

Come experience a quiet afternoon 
liturgy at the Cathedral.  

 
MORNING CIRCLE  

Monday, January 11 
10:30 a.m.  

at the home of  
Peggy McClelland 

157 Oakway 
For information or directions,  

call Carolyn Stephenson 
at 342-5637. 

FIT (Family 
Intervention Team) 
Christmas Outreach  

We had another great year! 
Thank you to everyone 
who shopped and made 
donations.  Donations 

included gifts and $100 
gift cards to 20 children. 

Advent Music and Luncheons 

The 2015 Advent Music Series featured The Mithril Duo and a concert 
for soprano and violin featuring Gosia Leska and Katherine Powell.  As 
always the Eucharist and the music following offered a quiet moment in 
a busy season. 

Many thanks to both of 
the kitchen teams. Chair 
of the first week was 
Lucy Brady, joined by 
Sage Bolt, Cammie 
Israel, Carolyn Eichold, 
Ginny Behlen, Betsy 
McCafferty.   

The Men’s team for 
week two was chaired 
by David Brady with 
help from Preston Bolt, 

John McClelland, Robby McClure, Lucy Brady, Julie McClelland, 
Chuck McKay. 

Robbie Lynn Irvine arranged flowers for the table. Carolyn Stephenson 
collected the money.  Betty Reniewicz and Gaye Formanek manned the 
Threads of Hope table and sold our Jennifer Grehan designed, beautiful 
new toile pillows and towels.  As always, our luncheons would not be a 
success without the help of Judy Jones. 

From the  F inance  Committee  

We are in the budget process.  If you plan to pledge for 2016, please do so as 
soon as possible. 

If you are donating stock shares to fulfill your pledge, please alert the Financial 
Secretary, Brenda Stanton, at bstanton@christchurchcathedralmobile.org to as-
sure that you receive credit for your gift. 

 
ALTAR GUILD 101 

Saturday, March 12 
Time TBA 

A training for Altar Guild members 
And those who want to learn. 
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Diocesan News (More information and regis tration for  al l  events  i s  available  at  www.diocgc.org) 

Southern Antique Show  

St. Paul's, Daphne Life Center 

28788 North Main Street 

Show Friday, January 29 through Sunday, 

January 31—Preview Party 

Thursday, January 28 from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. 
The show features dealers in high quality antiques 
from across the country. Tickets for the Preview Party 
are $25.00. General admission to the show is $8.00. 
Tickets will be available during the week at the St. 
Paul's Thrift Shop, and at the door. For information 
call Ken Hendricks at 251-375-4300 

 

Happening is a spiritual retreat weekend, 

led by teenagers for teenagers in 10-12th grades. 
Happening is February 26-28th at St. James, Fairhope. 
Register to participate in the weekend online: https://
goo.gl/aY10WJ. 

 

Eight-Day Centering Prayer Retreat 
at Beckwith March 12-19 

“Come by yourself to an out-of-the-way place and 
rest,” Jesus said. In response to Jesus’ directive, 
Contemplative Outreach of Pensacola will offer an 
eight-day retreat at Beckwith. The $780.00 tuition 
includes all meals and seven nights lodging.  Centering 
Prayer is a prayer without words.  It is an ancient form 
of prayer that is based on the teaching of Jesus, “When 
you pray, go to your inner room, close the door and 
pray to your Father in secret” (Matt 6:6).  For 
information call Carol Lewis at (850) 572-0967. 

Enneagram Retreat at Beckwith 
Friday, March 18 and Saturday, March 19 

Sponsored by The Commission on Cursillo 

Are you seeking a deeper relationship with Jesus the 
Christ?  How can we come to a deeper understanding 
of each other as individuals and yet collectively 
continue together as followers of Christ? To explore 
answers to these and other questions and to provide 
tools for our collective spiritual growth, the 
Commission on Cursillo is offering a workshop on 
The Wisdom of the Enneagram on March 18-19, 
2016. This in-depth conference will afford you the 
opportunity to come in touch with an enlightening and 
ancient system that serves as an illuminating means of 
personal awareness, self-realization, spiritual growth. 

ECW Invitational Luncheon 
featuring Bishop Russell Kendrick 

Tuesday, March 1 
Christ Church, Pensacola 

Reservation forms are available by emailing: 
junelinke52@yahoo.com 

Thirty-fifth 
Men’s Conference 

and Retreat 
March 4, 5, & 6 

Beckwith Camp and Conference Center 
The Alsolife 

Life beyond the Life We Know 
Presented by 

Reverend Barbara Crafton 
Priest, Author, and Spiritual Director 
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Please contact the Cathedral Office to let us know if you would like to remove or keep 
the names of Friends and Family you have submitted on the prayer list. We will update 
this list regularly. 

 
 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 
 
January 1 McGowin Griffith 

January 2 Thompson Sledge 

January 4 Margaret Lyons 

January 5 Catherine Sanders 
 Ellis Wilkins 

January 6 Daly Baumhauer 

January 8 Lyn Bennett 
 David Brister 
 Danz Heggeman 

January 9 Kellye Blankenship 
 Barton Elliott 

January 12 Anna Frances Weeks 

January 14 Beth Adkins 
 True Nicholson 

January 16 Harris Rendfrey 

January 17 Mabel Kinard 

January 19 Bob Israel 

January 20 Mac McCafferty 

January 21 Mike Bjorklund 
 Charlie Merchant 

January 22 Martha Ann Stafford 

January 23 Fred Rendfrey 

January 24 Annabelle Ramo 

January 25 Mac McGovern 

January 26 Don Brutkiewicz 
 Lynn Yankie 

January 27 Elizabeth Harris 
 Pat Patrick 

January 28 Sarah Bolt 
 Tony Brown 
 Lucy Pryor Slaton 

January 29 Tres Eichold 

January 30 Burton Slaton, Jr. 

January 31 Julia Blankenship 
 Burnley Davis 
 Bill Hall 
 Sam Jeffers 

Cathedral  Prayer  L i s t  
O God, the strength of the weak and the comfort of sufferers: Mercifully accept our prayers, 
and grant to your servants the help of your power, that their sickness may be turned into 
health, and our sorrow into joy; through Jesus Christ our Lord.   Amen. 

WE PRAY FOR: 
Members: 

Brink Brinkley, Butch Trawick, Alice Carwie, Katherine Deaton, Hank Cobb, 
Jordan Moore, The Rev. Ellis Wilkins. 

Friends & Family: 
Peggy Naughton, Gary Davis, Harrison Leff, Michael Cameron, Nancy & Don 
Cameron, Rob & Amy Archer Ellis, Joyce Lee, Davis Nelson, Michael Sumrall, 
Gwen Cook, Alfred Showers, Jim Elia, Anne Brown, Mark Brown, Harriett 
Lillich, Dave Carlyn Block, Rachel McClanahan, Tom Cunningham, Norma 
Beazley, Curtis Bullock, Valerie Boatman, Ann Jones, Hank Wozniek, Lisa 
Thompson, Stella Phillips, James Thomas, Ted Fraiche, Mark Miles, Tot 
Swanson, Art Swanson, Hayden Jenkins, Maggie Jenkins, Carolyn Pryor, Merle 
Findley, Louise Douglas, Shirley & Dunlap Peeples, Steve Harris, Marian 
Macpherson Currie, Kit & Roger Geil and the Geil family, Angel & Larry 
Torres, Kathy Boucvalt, Bill Stevens, Ginger Simpson, Karen Sentilles, Lila 
Fisk, Tracey Johnson, Joe Lowrey, Temple Webber, Betty Browder, Allan 
Tucker, Kathy Sanders, Clarise Waters, Glenn Hill, Leslie Ellis Sharbel, Marian 
Hall, Homer Kemp, Jane Behlen, Dan Jones, Carolyn Graham, Ralph Neal, 
Mark Mason, Anita Stead, Tim Fulton, Bennett Stenger, Gladys Crowson, Billy 
Yost, Noel Fell, the Ward Family, Sybil Willis Rodgers, Hap Myers, Jr., Paul 
Vickers, Sr., George Robison, Georgia Dominick, Robin Wade, Randy Moore, 
Rick Nichols, Kate Heddrich, Julie Brinson, Ceaser Bryant, Moana Karstater, 
Icy Lee Neel, Frances Robison, Emily Hubbard, Mike Dowers, Jason 
Lockwood, Ainsely McNeely, Pat Fisher, Bubba Murray, Bernice Vickers, 
Jerry Collins, Grady McMillan, Bobby Moss, Kerry Goode, The Rev. John 
Rees, Chris Schnieder, Liz Charbonnet Talmadge, John Day Peake, Jr., A. J. 
Villars, Kay Koffler, Dorothy Fulton, Tay Morrissette, Robert L. Hatcher, Bob 
Williams, Dino Frangos, Mary Katzman, Raymond Faircloth, Jennifer Strong, 
David Keniston, Zaidee Galloney, Maggie Behlen, Evelyn and Bill McGeHee, 
Carl Cunningham, Sr., Chrissie Irby, Adele Stuardi Gwatkin, Betty Ruth Patek, 
Bill Betbeze, B.F. Paty Daves 

For Those Serving in the Military: 
Brian Caselton, Louis Coggin, Jonathan Duralde, Tyler Gamble, Sam Garcia, 
Darrien Gibson, Parker Hollinghead, Kelley Hood, Brian Hudson, Abby 
Hutchins, Randy Johnson, Ron Lansong, Jean-Michael Lemieux, Chris 
Marslender, Zack Miller, Todd & Jordana Mouthaan, Keith Moss, Michael 
Nassar, Jerry Olin, Brian Pennell, Josh Power, Daniel White-Spunner Reed, 
Susan Reniewicz, Evan Sizemore, John Snyder, Conner Thigpen, Ryan 
Anthony Thomas, Ryan Walker, The Rev. Bowen Woodruff, Tom Pearce, 
Colton Ulmer 

Repose of the Soul: Nell Hawkins, mother of Ann Luce, Raymond Fields, The 

Reverend Matt Currin, and Joshua Matthew Justice 
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